
07 October 2023, New York 

Statement attributable to the Spokesperson of the 
Secretary-General regarding the situation in the Middle East 

Stéphane Dujarric, Spokesman for the Secretary-General 

The Secretary-General condemns in the strongest terms this morning’s attack by Hamas 
against Israeli towns near the Gaza Strip and central Israel, including the firing of 
thousands of rockets toward Israeli population centers. 

The attacks have so far claimed numerous Israeli civilian lives and injured many hundreds. 
The Secretary-General is appalled by reports that civilians have been attacked and 
abducted from their own homes. 

The Secretary-General is deeply concerned for the civilian population and urges maximum 
restraint. Civilians must be respected and protected in accordance with international 
humanitarian law at all times. 

The Secretary-General extends his deepest condolences to the families of the victims and 
calls for the immediate release of all abducted persons. 

The Secretary-General urges all diplomatic efforts to avoid a wider conflagration. 

He stresses that violence cannot provide a solution to the conflict, and that only through 
negotiation leading to a two-state solution can peace be achieved. 
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